KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH
Community & Fiscal Projects

MEMORANDIUM

TO: Charlie Pierce, Mayor
FROM: Brenda Ahlberg, Community & Fiscal Projects M......ger
DATE: April 17,2018

SUBJECT: FY18-3Q Senior Center Grant Reports

The following senior grant reports have been submitted for FY'18-3Q:
Anchor Point Senior Citizens
Cooper Landing Senior Citizens
Forget-Me-Not Center
Homer Senior Center (R2018-004 budget revision approved for flooring project)
Kenai Senior Citizens
Nikiski Senior Citizens
Ninilchik Senior Center
Seldovia Senior Center
Seward Seniors Citizens
Soldotna Senior Citizens
Sterling Area Senior Citizens

Final reports completed:
Homer Friendship Center





















City of Kenai-Kenai Senior Services
3 Quarter Progress Report to the Kenai Peninsula Borough
Ending March 31, 2018

This quarter was full of activity, fundraising, grants and staff training!

The Director attended six City Department Head meetings, two City Council
meetings, two Council on Aging meets, three Kenai Senior Connection, Inc. meetings,
and three Senior Center Staff meetings. She also attended the CARTS Pian
Development Meeting and was able to give a representation of the Senior Center's
transportation program to the consultants involved with this process. During the 3
Quarter, the Director submitted the Proposal for the State of Alaska NTS/Title 11l Grant
for FY19-FY21 and the KPB Borough FY19 Grant Application. The Director prepared the
FY19 Department Budget for the City of Kenai and developed a new narrative and
department goals for FY19. She and the Administrative Assistant both successfully
completed their probationary hiring period for the City of Kenai. The Director,
Administrative Assistant and Activity/Volunteer Coordinator all assisted in planning the
“March for Meals” fundraiser.

The Administrative Assistant was able to assist over 30 seniors with application
assistance for Senior Benefits, Heating Assistance, PFD and Medicaid. Under the
supervision of the Assistant, the Center was rented out two times. A Celebration of Life
was also held for one local senior with staff participation. (The Center is able to use these
rentals as part of our revenue source. The Assistant is actively working on promoting our
facility as a viable rental in the community. She has created rental packets and tailored
separate ones for the engaged couple.)

The Activity/Volunteer Coordinator was re-certified through the National
Association of Activity Professionals. This job remains vital to our Center as activity
participation is increasing each month. Our exercise programs are geared for seniors with
various issues such as arthritis, memory loss, muscle loss, decreased mobility, etc. Each
participant must have a doctor’s release to join in any of the exercise classes. We have
found their providers are thrilled and encourage them to do so. During this last quarter,
78 seniors engaged in 731 units of some form of Nutrition Information or Exercise at the
Senior Center. Out of those numbers, 11 seniors were over the age of 85.

The Activity/Volunteer Coordinator also organized a Volunteer Appreciation Dinner
on February 1. Kenai Mayor Brian Gabriel and the staff personally thanked each of the
125 volunteers for their service to our program. Former Director Rachael Craig was also
recognized as she is now a volunteer.

A new senior volunteer was added through the Mature Alaskans Seeking Skills
Training (MASST). This is a State sponsored jobs training program for older Alaskans.
Through the years, the Senior Center has enjoyed a very successful partnership with the
MASST program. This new volunteer assists on the reception desk during the week.



The Senior Center provided space as a workshop site sponsor in partnership with
the State of Alaska, DHSS/Health Promotion/Disease Promotion grant. “Tai Chi, Train the
Trainer Workshop” was held on March 24 — 25, training Peninsula-wide instructors in the
six forms of Tai Chi that are evidence-based to decrease falls and improve the condition
of those who live with arthritis. Two of our volunteer instructors became certified in Tai
Chi for Arthritis and Tai Chi for Falls Prevention.

Our staff had wonderful training opportunities last quarter! All of our staff
completed three online training sessions with Target Safety, an online public safety
training management system. Classes were completed in the following areas: Driving
Safety; Back Injury Prevention; Diet & Nutrition; Anger, Violence, and Conflict in the
Workplace; Office Ergonomics; Health & Weliness; Workplace Stress; Bloodborne
Pathogens Safety; Alcohol-Free Workplace; Slips, Trips, and Falls Prevention; Ethics in
the Workplace; Diet & Nutrition; Understanding Employee Leave; Disaster Preparedness;
First Aid; and, Sexual Harassment Awareness. All 12 of the staff also were recertified in
Heartsaver FIRST AID/CPR/AED.

Our Lead Cook and Kitchen Assistant passed the ServeSafe Food Protection
Manager Certification. This training is accredited by the American National Standards
Institute-Conference for Food Protection. To date, three of our staff now hold this
certification.

One of our drivers attended the Passenger Assistance Safety and Sensitivity
(PASS). This is a three-day “Train the Trainer” certification specifically geared for
transporting the older or disabled individual. Now that she is certified through PASS, she
will be able to train all of our staff on the safe handling of wheelchair clients and proper
loading and unioading techniques.

Our 9" Annual March for Meals Fundraiser was held on March 23, 2018. This
event is sponsored by Kenai Senior Connection, Inc., and helps to raise awareness and
funds for our meals programs. This year's event was Fiesta themed, complete with nacho
appetizers and enchiladas. Over 150 of our community came out to participate in the Pie
Auction, Balloon Raffle, Silent Auction, Country Store, Split-the-Pot and the many
surprises Auctioneers Duane Bannock and Chelsea Chess had in store. One of our own
home delivered meals clients sent in $20 with her meals driver. She wanted him to
purchase an apple pie for her at the auction. After hearing about her request and knowing
how much pies usually sell for, former Borough Mayor Mike Navarre purchased her a
apple pie for $500. The generosity of our community and the respect and support shown
for our older population is such a positive reinforcement to our mission.

During the months of January, February and March, we served 3,780 congregate
meals and 4,149 home delivered meals. Our vans provided 64 senior individuals with
1,409 rides. We gave information and assistance to 390 seniors from around the area.



To accurately gage what seniors really think about your program, nothing gets

better results than an anonymous survey. Our yearly survey was distributed in
February/March. This year, we distributed 150 surveys at the Senior Center and 42
surveys to home delivered clients. We had a return rate of 45% and 33% respectively.

The questions asked and answers received are as follows:

Senior Center Survey: 49 returned

| go to the Senior Center because:

Most of the Time/Sometimes

1. | see friends and make new friends. 80%
2. It helps me take care of and improve my health. 84%
3. 1t helps me feel happier and more satisfied with my life. 84%
4. It give me something to look forward to. 86%
5. It helps me stay independent. 80%
6. It helps me learn new things. 88%
7. ltis a good source of information about services and benefits. 80%
8. | like the meals. 86%
9. The meals are good for my health. 80%
10. | like the physical activities. 63%
| use the Senior Center Transportation: Most of the Time/Sometimes
1. | am picked up in a timely manner. 90%
2. The driver is patient and friendly. 95%
3. When needed, the driver does help me in and out of the van. 100%
4. The van is clean. 99%
5. | enjoy the outings/activities provided. 85%

Comments made:
1.

SIN
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I've made some new friends who have made my life richer. I'm happy to not have
to cook at home much of the time and eat alone. | look forward to playing music
with others.

| think the Center is an asset to our community.

The Senior Center provides such a wide range of activities. One can’t possibly be
bored. As a volunteer | feel needed and able to continue to use my skills to help
others.

| am in charge of the gift case window and arrange flowers for the dining room
tables. This makes me feel needed.

| bring my dogs and provide Dog . .erapy so folks can enjoy them.

The Center provides friendship for me and meeting new people. We need more
space.

The Center keeps me active and more social. | feel useful.



8. The Center keeps me vertical — on the move which challenges my physical health
and growth. The education facilitates mental challenge. Love it all! This keeps me
accountable and | now plan my week or month around the activities.

9. We enjoy visiting with the people. The food is always good. We like to volunteer
when we can. The staff is so helpful and encourages us. The Center helps us to
get out of our apartment. We try and make new people feel welcome here. We
could use more room for activities.

10.1t gives me a place to go — a fun clean place buzzing with activity.

11.1 love the regular 10:00 a.m. MWF exercise.

12.Many senior have grown families and grandchildren. The Center lets seniors enjoy
fellowship with others in this new stage of life-those they can relate to.

13.The Senior Center provides a gathering place for our “extended family”
independent senior life style, social contacts, physical and mental activity, a loving
staff.

14.The exercise classes get us out of the house and see other friends. It has helped
us get healthier.

15.Coming to the Senior Center keeps me social with the added benefit of meeting
new people and keeping active. | get up in the morning because | have committed
to the exercise group and | need to be there — otherwise, especially in the winter,
| would sleep the day away.

16. My car died so | rely on the senior van. | think they do a great job, wonderful staff!

Home Delivered Meals Survey 19 returned

1. How often do you receive home delivered meals? 15 — 4 or more times per week
2. How long have you been receiving home delivered meals? 7 more than 2 years
3. Please check all that you agree with:

Senior meals and meals driver.......

18/19 provide healthy foods.

18/19 have a good appearance/look appetizing.
18/19 taste good.

18/19 are properly cooked.

13/19 provide foods that | like.

15/19 are delivered at a convenient time.

18/19 provide a variety of different foods.

17/19 provide enough food.

18/19 improve the quality of my life.

16/19 make me feel more a part of the community.

We then talk about the purpose of the home delivered prc =-am. The Meal Deliverer is to
ensure the: eand prc . delivery of me¢ s to eligible 1ts and observe changes in
the client's condition.

Do you think that your delivery driver is responsive to your needs?
18/19 yes



Comments made:

1.

7.

8.

9.

They are excellent meals. Cannot say enough for the good. | have been introduced
to new foods that | truly enjoy.

2. Our meals driver is a delightfully bright spot in my day.
3.
4. Maybe more soups? | thank you very much for helping me. Also | would not be

Can we get some sugar free snacks?

able to purchase these foods on my income. | miss the Senior Center, but the
drivers keep me close to the Center with their actions of kindness and compassion.

5. Great job, thank you!
6.

The menu contains too many fried foods. 1 know the meals served are to the
government standard, but some variety would be nice and less salt.

Spaghetti needs more sauce. Dry sloppy joes need flavoring. The delivery people
are wonderful. Never condescending. Makes me feel cared for.

More gluten free meals. My meals drive is one of the most loving, caring deliver
driver | know. She is a joy to the heart!

| would appreciate more salad and skip dessert.

10.1 have no complaints, good food! Happy with our service.
11. My driver has introduced me to other friends (in my building) who got me interested

in puzzles. Now she is a good friend.

12.He is helpful to me.





















